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Dr. Katherine Zappone, T.D.,

Minister for Children & Youth Affairs,
Department of Children and Youth Affairs,
Block 1, Miesian Plaza,

50-58 Baggot Street Lower,

Dublin 2. D02 XWI4,

215t March, 2019
Our Ref: M61803 =

Re: Clondalkin Area Committee Meeting of South Dublin County Council
held on 20" March, 2019

Dear Minister Zappone,

[ write on behalf of the Elected Members who at the Clondalkin Area
Committee meeting held on 20™ March, 2019, passed the following motions:

"That this Council supports the recommendations of the Family
Resource Centre National Forum ~ Ireland’'s largest network of
community childcare providers - following on from compliance
visits from Pobal which are resulting in already stretched
community childcare centres having to alter and even close down
their valuable services as funding is taken back based on
children’'s individual absences and attendance. This could have
serious consequences for the childcare services of Quarryvale
FRC and the other fwo FRCs with childcare services in our county:
Ballyboden and St. Kevin's, Kilnamanagh. Childcare is an
important link in the family support work carried out by FRCs, as
is evidenced by the fact that three of the four FRCs in our county
provide this service.

"We recommend the following five proposals to be urgently
implemented in the subvention process if more of us are to avoid
reductions of services or possible closure of our centres.
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1. An one hour's grace period at the beginning and at the end
of any part-time, full-time and sessional placement

2. As is the case with primary schools, a minimum of 22 days
absence allowed for every child; it is worth noting that
childcare services usually have the children for more weeks
than schools do.

3. A change of the compliance month from November to
January.

4. Recompense for the many voluntary managed community
childcare services that will have to close if the current
compliance reports are allowed to stand.

5. Department officials to work with community projects to - -
help them review and identify their true unit costs to ensure
future sustainability of our voluntary managed, not for
profit, community childcare services.

We commit to writing to the Minister for Children for
consideration and the Manager of QFRC to express our support ”

I would be obliged for your comments and response as soon as possible to
enable me to revert to the Commitiee.

Yours sincerely,

Fegneadh Murphy, @

Senior Staff Officer.



An Roinn Leanaf

agus Gnéthai Oige
Department of Children
and Youth Affairs

03 April 2019

Ms Feoneadh Murphy

South Dublin County Council
County Hall

Tallaght

Dublin 24

Dear Ms Murphy

On behalf of Dr Katherine Zappone TD, Minister for Children and Youth Affairs, |
wish to acknowledge receipt and thank you for your letter concerning compliance
visits. Your correspondence is receiving attention and a further reply will issue as
soon as possible.

Yours sincerely

W Q@M\i ﬁﬁ%{fz}%

Lisa Hughes
Private Secretary to Minister Katherine Zappone TD
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